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‘Decisions taken on behalf of the people must involve them

 AFTER a passionate and crowded meeting to oppose plans to move Balbriggan Library, a Green Party election candidate for the area has called for greater consultation with the town’s citizens on council decisions that affect their lives. One of largest and most heated public meetings in Balbriggan for a long time was held in The Milestone last week with over 200 people showing their opposition to the county council’s plans. ‘It is frankly baffling that Fingal County Council persists in excluding the community and people of Balbriggan from key decisions about their own town, said local Green Party representative, Joe O’Brien. ‘Last year I was shocked at the way the proposed cuts to the library opening hours were announced. ‘ The non-consultative approach was also used with the plans to demolish the beach huts. ‘ The public uproar at both these moves must surely have registered on FCC’s radar and one can only now come to the conclusion that they simply do not care about public opinion in Balbriggan after the revelation of plans to turn the beautiful and iconic Carnegie building into a social welfare office.’ ‘ There were a lot of good arguments against the move made at the meeting last night. One of best of which was that the Carnegie library was gifted to the people of Balbriggan not to Fingal County Council and it would an affront to the spirit of the gift and local people to change the purpose of the building without the people’s consent.’ The Green Party election candidate for the area, said: ‘Balbriggan is being very badly hit in recent times with the abolition of the Community Policing Forum and the upcoming abolition of the Town Council and the council need to be sensitive to this. ‘ The decisions taken on behalf of the people of Balbriggan must at the very earliest of stages involve the people and there must be a much higher level of transparency in such decision making processes.
